Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

Approved Minutes

May 14, 2010
          






9:00 AM-11:00 AM

Physics Research Building Conference Room 4138

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Bruce, Collier, Daniels, Fitzpatrick, Fredal, Gustafson, Jenkins, Krissek, Masters, Mumy, Meyers, Shanda, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen 
Guest: C. Okpalaoka, A. Nathanson, K. Garrett
1. Items from vice chair

a. approval of minutes- Mark Shanda, Larry Krissek, unanimously approved
i. Addition from Gene Mumy on 367 courses: section in Babcock report, oral communication would be assisted by the Communication department. After this was established, the staff responsible left the department.
b. ASC merger update

Unanimous vote from faculty council; now moving to CAA on May 19. The proposal will be reviewed by the University Senate on May 27 and by the Board of Trustees on June 16 where it is expected to pass. At Faculty Council, Dean Steinmetz answered several questions about promotion and tenure and advising. These were also questions from the regional campus.
2. CCI annual report

a. Possibly add statistics on length of approval process to help dispel myth approval process is lengthy. Terry Gustafson: Some units think this is a problem with GEC approval. It is a myth: we treat our own courses with as much rigor. To clarify, the ASC faculty senate has control over the GEC and works in cooperation with other units. Per University rule 3335-5-27 : “(B) The basic education requirements for all programs in the colleges of the arts and sciences, and joint responsibility for planning the basic education requirements for colleges outside arts and sciences on a cooperative basis. Jurisdiction for the basic education requirements for colleges outside arts and sciences shall lie with the university senate through the council on academic affairs, and not with the faculty of the arts and sciences. (B/T 10/11/67)”
b. ‘approved minutes w amendments’ on first page box, delete. 
c. listing of majors of new and approved, Geography, change to Geographic Information Systems-check to make sure Systems or Science
d. update Math to Mathematics
e. Motion: Harold Vaessin, Larry Krissek, approved unanimously with corrections above
3. Annual report for ASC Special Programs (guest Chinwe Okpalaoka)

a. How are the Freshman Seminars marketed? For fall quarter, students are presented with information during orientation in power points and hand out packets. Flyers are used for winter and spring quarters, as well as advising sessions. A suggestion is made to revisit the promotion of Freshman Seminars during the large lecture classes. 
b. It does not seem to be a problem filling the seats, but offering classes that appeal to the first year students. 
i. The office has put out the call for new proposals, but response was not great. Fewer departments are offering Freshman Seminars. It seems departments are not very motivated to offer classes because the reward is rather low. The stipend was raised a year or so ago from $1500 to $2500 for the first offering. Suggestion to market the offerings to department chairs. 
ii. Proposing a new course is difficult now because of semester conversion process

iii. Freshman Seminars are approved to individual instructors, not departments

iv. Where does the funding come from? Funding is budgeted through ASC. It is not advertized as a Presidential Initiative.

v. Over the last 2 or 3 years one third to one half of new proposals have been from library faculty. Why? Perhaps stipend or the opportunity to teach.

vi. Is ASC the best place to house the Freshman Seminars? Terry Gustafson has had a conversation with Wayne Carlson about this. Nationally, many of these programs fall under First Year Experience. At OSU it has not fallen under First Year Experience but under academic experience. 

c. It is suggested the Freshman Seminars come through assessment committee to look at the goals of the courses. 
d. Motion: Larry Krissek, Jim Fredal: approved unanimously
e. Both annual reports will go in front of the ASC Faculty Senate in June

4. Communication Major Revision (Technology Track) Guests: Amy Nathanson and Kelly Garrett 
a. The major as whole is not changing, just the Tech focus areas because the area has not been very successful. 
i. Limited success due to course overlap, lack of structure, and it was not linked clearly enough with jobs. 
ii. New focus areas separate into two tracks (Human Computer Interaction and Communication Technology Management) to reduce redundancy, add structure, and link more clearly to jobs. Previously, students never got a broad understanding of how the classes in the major were connected. The purpose of the 2 tracks line up with jobs but also within the broader field of communication. Each track requires 3 communication classes and courses from other departments. After graduation, students could go into a limited number of jobs with smaller companies or enroll in a MS or MBA program. Goals are written for each track, and per the committee’s recommendation Expected Learning Outcomes are being drafted for semester conversion
iii. The Human Computer Interaction track is professionally oriented. Students might want to work for companies like Google, Microsoft, various websites, and interactive products. The Communication Technology Management leads to jobs as a liaison between managers and technology. Students won’t have the expert management experience or enough training to write code. This track has an emphasis on design principles of communication networks. It does not have overlap with Computer Science because it is less technical. Instead, this track offers breadth, how principles are applied in real life.
iv.  How will students know of the differences in these tracks? Will it be clearly labeled in the course catalogue? Students tend to rely more on advisors than the catalogue, clarifications will be made in advising.  
v. How does this relate to other majors on campus? The two tracks are based off of the Design major. Human factors does have some overlap, especially in the methods class. The differences are the program is less technical, learning from Psychology but not teaching Psychology. These tracks give students skills to be familiar with the resources they will need to make choices in the future. 
vi. How many students were enrolled in this original track? 90 students, compared to 600 students in strategic communication. 
b. Motion-Jim Fredal’s subcommittee letter stands as a motion to approve, Bruce, approved unanimously
5. Subcommittee Updates

a. General Education ELO

i. Mindy Wright provided goals and ELOs for Service Learning. It would be helpful for all subcommittees to look at this. 

ii. Mumy notes many people in SBS are invested in the 597 category. Would like to keep the 597 in part of the number and to keep a place for 597s to attract high level students from all disciplines. 
iii. The Cross Disciplinary Seminar ELO will be an umbrella to have subcategories, which will ensure successor courses to 597 have a clear place. The Interdisciplinary subcommittee will look at Service Learning as well as language for other two new GE categories (Education Abroad and Cross Disciplinary Seminar)
b. Subcommittee Activities including ULAC

i. Interdisciplinary: approved Non-Profit studies major, approved Sexuality Studies major. Sexuality Studies will present to CCI on May 27.

ii. Assessment: survey will be distributed to get a program updates

iii. Arts and Humanities: taking a look at the education abroad ELO in next meeting

iv. Sciences: subcommittee will look at the Cross Disciplinary Seminar ELOs.

v. ULAC: Agenda will have transition guidelines, and look at GEC data, and celebration

6. Semester Conversion updates

a. The pledge to students has been updated

b. PACER is currently being piloted in Dance, Psychology, and Physics
c. Unwritten rules for majors will be addressed at next CCI
Meeting adjourned 10:58am
